
Thomas Lambert 
1355 New York Ave. NE 
Washington,DC. 20002 
 
February 9, 2021 
 
MS.Chaplin 
Catholic Charities 
NY Ave Mens Shelter 
1355 New York Ave NE 
Washington, DC 20002 
 
Ms. Chaplin: 
 
This letter is in response to your VM received this date regarding continuation on case 
management services. As stated previously I am still waiting for housing assistance. As stated 
previously I am uninterested in rapid rehousing as this will not resolve my long term housing 
issue. Therefore a HUD voucher would be a better fit. As discussed at our last inter-action I had 
contacted DC housing and they were only dealing with emergency issues for current recipients. 
As the city is still requesting work at home I'm assuming this is still the case. I was given a list of 
HUD properties at the intake update Jan 27, 2021. I have contacted properties in the vicinity of 
work. Several have not had vacancies in years. Several were not accepting waiting list 
applications. Many did not return calls to VM. One just had an open house and would not be 
accepting applications for a year. I will follow up monthly with properties where it is applicable.  
 
Regarding work.  
I am working 15-18 hours a week as this allows me to keep DC Medicaid as my only insurance 
provider. (Which is what I want) As stated previously under No circumstances do I want any 
type of assistive/supervisory services requested or provided.  
 
Therefore, I do request case management regarding Housing. I do not want any other type of 
service requested. I also request that I am provided with any pertinent information regarding 
how this is resolved.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Thomas Lambert 


